
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Kia Ora te Whānau! 
 

 
Playground Opening 
We were so lucky with the weather in the middle of what was a pretty 

wet week.  The whole school and lots of guests met at the front courts 

for our grand opening ceremony!  Danny Watson said a karakia and 

blessing, assisted by the oldest two boys and girls in the school, (l to r) 

Nixon Karanui, Artin Shahbandegan, Danny Watson, Fatai Palu and 

Jess Mohns.  The four children then cut the ribbon and were the first 

onto the playground!  It was lovely to welcome former parents and grandparents who contributed so much in the past to raise 

the enormous amount of money required.  Pictured are (l to r) current Board Chair, Jeff Reddecliffe, who worked hard on behalf 

of the board to ensure this project happened; Jackie Kerridge and Chris Reeve (far left) and Christina Buchanan. 

Seniors in Whānau Kokoru got to play first… 

 
Whakatauki 

Mā te tuakana ka tōtika te teina,   mā te teina  ka tōtika te tuakana 
Older and younger children can learn from each other and through this all 

of them grow. 

13th August 2019    

Dates to Remember School Roll 242 
 

Thursday  15 August Rippa Rugby Field Day 3.  Save day is Tuesday the 20th. 

Friday 16 August  EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text (by 9:00am) and delivered today. 

Monday 19 August Sushi orders collected at 9.00am on Monday for a Tuesday lunchtime delivery. 

Monday 19 August Subway orders can now be made online.  Further information available from the office. 

Tuesday  20 August  Peninsula Speech Competition at Bayswater School. 

Mon-Wed 19 – 21 August Bayswater’s Got Talent Auditions. 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

… then the middles in Whānau Wai… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                 



… and finally, just for the day, the juniors in Whānau Puna got a chance to try out the new senior playground.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Two of the juniors were so excited that they did their best writing ever!   

Wiremu Catterall and Lapana Sola came to the office to show me their  

wonderful stories about the fun they had on the playground.  

 

And of course, the ‘big kids’ had a go too!  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lindsay Child / Tumuaki / Principal 



Congratulations  to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:- 
 

Room 1 Dezmon demonstrating personal excellence and resilience. You wrote and delivered a creative and thought-
provoking speech - I am so proud of you!  

 Memphis demonstrating personal excellence and resilience. You used humour to your advantage to deliver an 
engaging speech. Tu meke! 

 

Room 2 Maihi showing personal excellence by presenting your speech with mana and confidence in front of the class. 
 Ryo delivering a clear and articulate speech. You had moments of great eye contact and expression! Tu meke! 
 

Room 3 Maata being an amazing and supportive tuakana for our international students. You have been kind, caring 
and made sure they all know what they need to be doing.   

 Nixon  showing resilience and team work in PE. You have been a supportive team member and taken time to 
reflect with the class on the games we have played. 

   

Room 4 Jack showing resilience during classroom learning and playing on the new playground.  The care you are 
taking with your drawing and colouring is enabling you to produce a quality art piece. 

 Elliot Rose demonstrating personal excellence in the arts. Your passion and perseverance to perfect your artwork 
and singing has enabled you to be confident and proud. 

 

Room 5 Mar being a valued member of Ruma Rima and Bayswater School - you are going to be greatly missed! 
Haere rā 

 Jai  being a reflective learner who continuously strives for personal excellence in all he does - he whetū koe! 
 

Room 6 Ellie being a consistent role model of all of the Bayswater values. You are going to be greatly missed in 
Ruma Ono. 

 Cameron showing resilience as you persevered in your art to create a design that you were proud of. 
 

Room 7 Abigail being a resilient artist. You embraced your creativity and explored different techniques. Your Tui is a 
work of art!! Tu meke Abigail!  

 Julia being a respectful, caring and diligent class member. We wish you all the best and will miss having you 
here at Bayswater! 

 

Room 8 Esme showing respect at all times and listening in class. Esme is a great role model for Room 8!  
 Nikau  personal excellence in maths. You developed your understanding of place value and shared your ideas 

with others. 
 

Room 9 Clem the Bayswater value of Personal Excellence.  You heard all of the main sounds in your writing.  Well done 
for being independent. 

 Hunter S the Bayswater value of Personal Excellence.  You heard all of the main sounds in your writing.  Well done 
for being independent. 

 Hudson A the Bayswater value of Respect.  We love the way you’re a role model by looking after the equipment in 
our classroom. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdayBirthdayBirthdayBirthday    to…to…to…to… 
Dylan Anderson (10), Daniel Wilsonh (8), and Indiana Fitch (9) who celebrate birthdays  

this week.   We hope you have a wonderful time celebrating your special day with family and friends! 
 
 

Change of Clothes 
A reminder to all parents and whānau to please send children to school with a change of clothing in their bag.   

In this cold, wet weather, school’s limited supply of spare clothing soon runs out and we then have to call parents.  We 

appreciate how inconvenient it is for you come to school with clean, dry clothing during your day but this is unavoidable if a child 

is wet and cold and has nothing to change into.     

 

 

 
 

 

Sports Notices 

Netball 
 

Wednesday 7th August – The Year 5/6 netball team played Belmont and won 5-1. Player of the Day was Kleoh McLean. 
The Fun Ferns played Belmont on Saturday 10th and the score was 4-4, a draw. The player of the day was Amelia Moy. 
Monday 12th August – The Year 3/4 netball team played Hobsonville and won 4-3.  The whole team were players of the day! 
 
 

Community Notices 

Long White Cloud Kung Fu - Bayswater School 
Classes are held on Thursday evenings, during school term time in the school hall.   
 

6:00-6:45pm  Kids class (5-12 years) 
7:00-8:30pm  Teens and Adults 
 

Contact: Lewis Pearson email: lewisjpearson@gmail.com   Telephone: 021 074 6030 
Check out our website https://longwhitecloudkungfu.com/ for more information. 

 
 



 


